
 

 

 

 

 

April 23, 2019 VIA: E-MAIL 

 

Kristina M. Johnson, P.E.  KJohnson@jreeng.com 

Director of Land Development 

J.R. Evans Engineering, P.A. 

9351 Corkscrew Road, Suite 102 

Estero, Florida 33928 

 

Subject:  Wastewater Service Availability 

Project: Courthouse Shadows 

Parcel #:  28750000523, 28750000769, 30480040100 

 

Dear Kristina: 

 

The subject project is within the Collier County Water-Sewer District’s (CCWSD) wastewater 

service area and the City of Naples’ water service area. 

 

This property already receives wastewater service from the CCWSD. Adequate capacity for the 

proposed redevelopment project will be confirmed during the development review process and 

any system upgrades necessary to support the project will be the responsibility of the developer. 

Additional connections to the existing 8” gravity sewers along Collee Court and Peters Avenue 

may be allowed if adequate capacity is confirmed. 

 

Connection to the CCWSD’s wastewater collection system will be permitted only in the locations 

referenced herein, or in a superseding service availability letter, and only after the GMD 

Development Review Division’s approval of hydraulic calculations prepared by the Developer’s 

Engineer of Record in accordance with the Design Criteria found in Section 1 of the Collier County 

Water-Sewer District Utilities Standards Manual. Adequate capacity to this project is not 

guaranteed until the project receives a commitment for service. 

 

A preliminary utility plan must be reviewed and discussed at a pre-submittal conference with 

representatives of the Public Utilities Department and the Growth Management Department, as 

required by Sec. 134-58, paragraph (b)(2) of the Code of Ordinances. This conference may be 

conducted by email at the discretion of the Public Utilities Department. 

 

See the attached GIS screen shot and record drawings for approximate utility locations. 

 



If you have any questions, you may contact me at (239) 252-1037 or Eric.Fey@colliercountyfl.gov. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

 

Eric Fey, P.E., Senior Project Manager 

 

CC: Beth Johnssen, Division Director – Wastewater, PUD/WWD; Michael Stevens, Principal 

Project Manager, PUD/EPMD; Brett Rosenblum, Principal Project Manager, GMD/DRD; 

Utility Planning Section



 

GIS Screen Shot 

 




